
 
 
 

Notice of Passing of By-law 48-2020  
Investors Group Trust Company Ltd. – 2 & 4 Hanover Drive  

Ward 7 
 

Date of Decision: March 11, 2020  
Date of Notice: March 19, 2020 
Last Date of Appeal: April 8, 2020 

 

On the date noted above, the Council of the Corporation of the City of Brampton passed 
By-law 48-2020, to amend Zoning By-law 270-2004, as amended, under Section 34 of 
the Planning Act, R.S.O., c.P.13, as amended, pursuant to an application by Glen 
Schnarr & Associates Inc. – Investors Group Trust Company Ltd. – File C04E06.027 
 
The Purpose and Effect: to amend comprehensive Zoning By-law 270-2004, as 
amended, pursuant to an application by Glen Schnarr & Associates Inc. – Investors Group 
Trust Company Ltd., to further develop a site containing two existing residential buildings 
(18 and 22 storeys) with two additional 12-storey and 26-storey residential buildings 
containing 395 units.  
 
Location of Lands Affected: northwest corner of Queen Street East and Central Park 
Drive, municipally known as 2 & 4 Hanover Drive, being part of Lot 6, Concession 4 
EHS, in the City of Brampton – Ward 7 
 

Obtaining Additional Information: The complete background information is available at the 
City Clerk’s Office during regular office hours, or online at www.brampton.ca.  Further 
enquiries should be directed to Carmen Caruso, Central Area Planner, Planning and 
Development Services, at (905) 874-2349 or carmen.caruso@brampton.ca.  
 
Any and all written submissions relating to this amendment that were made to Council, 
and the Planning and Development Committee, before its decision and any and all oral 
submissions related to these applications that were made at a public meeting, held 
under the Planning Act, have been, on balance, taken into consideration by Council as 
part of its deliberations and final decision on these matters. 
 
There are no other applications under Planning Act pertaining to the subject lands.  
 
When and How to File an Appeal: An appeal of the by-law amendment to the Local 
Planning Appeal Tribunal (LPAT) must be filed with the Clerk of the City of Brampton no 
later than April 8, 2020. An appeal form is available from the LPAT website at  
www.elto.gov.on.ca/tribunals/lpat/forms. 
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